

South Lanarkshire Council

South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 6 October 2022 – Meeting No. 53

Present:

David Carter	DC	South Lanarkshire Council (Chair)
Valerie Park	VP	South Lanarkshire Council
Rebecca Hamilton	RH	South Lanarkshire Council
Bernadette Richardson	BR	South Lanarkshire Council
Shannon Riley	SR	Bear Scotland
Gordon Mitchie	GM	Scottish Water
Owen Harte	OH	Virgin Media
Alan Crozier	AC	Energy Assets
Jonathan Crosbie	JC	Openreach
David Murdoch	DMu	Network Rail
Fiona McInnes	FMcl	Scottish Water
Karyn Davidson	KD	Vodafone
John McCulloch	JMcC	Balfour Beatty
Lydon Hughes	JL	Axione
Luke McDonald	LMcD	SGN
Martin Cochrane	MC	Scottish Roads Partnership
Dougie Millard	DMi	SGN
Helen McMillan	HM	SGN
Stefeni Cownley	SC	ES Pipelines
David Findlay	DFin	SGN
Jordan Robertson	JR	Autolink M6

Apologies:

Tom Dillon	TD	City Fibre
Julie Greig	JG	SGN
Robert McNay	RMcN	National Grid
Annabelle McLean	AMcL	Scottish Water
Neil Brannock	NB	Autolink M6
Stephen Scanlon	SS	Openreach

Additional Circulation to:

George Bothwick

No.	Description	Action By
1.0	Introductions and Apologies The group provided short individual introductions and the above apologies were noted.	
2.0	Agree Previous Minutes Previous minutes from last meeting held on 9 June 2022 agreed as accurate.	

South Lanarkshire Council

South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 6 October 2022 – Meeting No. 53

No.	Description	Action By
3.0	Matters Arising from Previous Minutes	
3.1	Matters arising from the previous minutes were reviewed and discussed within the corresponding agenda points below.	
4.2	Action points TD to pass contact details to PMK/SPEN to discuss City fibre conflicts. TD has sent apologies to the meeting.	
12.0	DC to update and send out current contact list. Currently 55 people on the list can this be checked, and group contact for each member submitted.	All
4.0	SLC Programme of Works and Co-ordination Reports	
4.1	DC presented the proposed SLC Resurfacing Programme and Major Works list which was issued in advance of meeting. DC asked community to check this and speak to us if there are any roads you intend to carry out works and we can look to revise our dates.	All
4.2	DC presented the Co-ordination Report which was issued in advance of meeting. All conflicts or overlap of dates were discussed along with the comments from SLC Inspectors as detailed on the report. The appropriate SU representative took note to action and resolve conflicts.	
5.0	SU/TRO Works Scottish Water <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Gordon Michie SW – all planned works on the register,. DC/VP noted the remedial works required on the A72 Lanark Road, Rosebank. An email has been sent by SLC to Phil Boylan and a meeting is required to programme these works. SPEN <ul style="list-style-type: none"> No attendance at meeting. SGN <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Luke McDonald / Helen McMillan (Central Area)– all planned works are on the register. Douglie Millard (West Area) – all planned works are on the register. Openreach <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Johnathan Crosbie – all planned works are on the register. 	VP/PB

South Lanarkshire Council

South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 6 October 2022 – Meeting No. 53

No.	Description	Action By
	<p>Virgin Media</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Owen Harte – all planned works are on the register, no major works are planned at this time. <p>Axione</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Lydon Hughes - all planned works are on the register. <p>City Fibre</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Apologies given by Tom Dillon. <p>Vodafone</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Karyn Davidson – all planned works are on the register. <p>ABS / Last Mile / Energetics</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Alan Crozier - Energy Assets – all planned works on the register. AC asked for separate discuss works on Wellhall Road, Hamilton after meeting. <p>ABS – no attendance.</p> <p>SSE – no attendance.</p> <p>GTC – no attendance.</p> <p>Fulcrum – no attendance.</p> <p>ESPipeline</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> Stefeni Cownley – SC has e-mailed DC with contact details for Shaylyn Landman as cover for maternity leave. <p>Network Rail</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> David Murdoch - all planned works on the register. East Kilbride line electrification still progressing in the Glasgow Area. They are still at the programming stage for SLC area. <p>Amey/SW</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> New person to attend, Martin Cochrane suggested – Russell Thomson. DC to send invitation. 	<p>SC</p> <p>DC</p>

South Lanarkshire Council

South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 6 October 2022 – Meeting No. 53

No.	Description	Action By
	<p>AMEY DBFO</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Martin Cochrane – noted major closure during Oct/Nov on M73 north and south Junctions 1– 4 these will be overnight closures. • Total closure of M73 there will be no impact on SLC. • 29/30th – A closure M74 diversion will remain on motorway network and should have no impact on SLC network. • J6 works are planned to complete on 28th Oct. • The Bellshill bypass works are now complete. • All other routine works are on register. <p>Autolink</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Jordon Robertson - all planned works are on the register with no major works affecting SLC area. • The current routine maintenance works are not in SLC area. • Patching works will be put on the register again with no impact to SLC network. <p>M77 Balfour Beaty</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • John McCulloch – Barrier repair works are on the register. <p>Bear SE</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Shannon Riley – A Proposed Road Closure is on 31 October on A702 near Abington. On the register. <p>TS</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No attendance. 	
6.0	<p>Performance</p> <p>DC noted Performance Reports will be taken to the Area RAUC – these are published quarterly on the Commissioners Website and available to each organisation via Aurora.</p> <p>Commissioners’ dashboard is available to all to view own performance.</p>	
7.0	<p>Sample/Defect Inspections/Defective Apparatus</p> <p>SLC Inspection Report and Outstanding / Resolved Defects</p> <p>VP presented a report showing current for Quarter 2 up to Friday 28 September 2022. The report was issued in advance of meeting within the package issued with the meeting request.</p>	

South Lanarkshire Council

South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 6 October 2022 – Meeting No. 53

No.	Description	Action By
	<p>Inspections Report VP discussed Inspections Report and advised anyone can access this information and download from the SRWR at any time to check performance.</p> <p>Defects report VP presented to the meeting defects completed and outstanding. This consists of what is outstanding and is currently inspected every 10 to 17 days depending on the risk level.</p> <p>DC advised to keep an eye on these and try to reduce the numbers.</p> <p>Follow up inspections outstanding from 30 September. Summary of D2 and DA2 and defects rectified since last meeting (4 months) please check each tab for your latest inspections outstanding. Can everyone look and contact SLC to arrange site visit etc. or contact VP to discuss further.</p>	
8.0	<p>Local Events</p> <p>All gala days and local processions are on the register.</p> <p>Christmas Embargo will shortly be in place in and around town centres only. SLC are looking at reducing the number of streets on this list. Contact SLC should you need to work in an area with an embargo and we can discuss further.</p> <p>Martin Cochrane advised there will be a fireworks display in Strathclyde Park on Saturday 5/11/22</p> <p>Biggar Bonfire scheduled for the new year.</p>	
9.0	<p>RAUC/SWRAUC/Community Updates</p> <p>DC highlighted the following from the last RAUC meeting in June for information:</p> <p>Promotors app – Ian Ross presented paper on use of this app and current issues. Fiona McInnes reported there is currently changes being made to the apps to ensure it records when a function has been entered even if there is a delay with the signal and not the time the signal is reached. The app will not then trigger an FPN if the recording is late.</p> <p>SROR draft has been put out for consultation, 2 weekly meetings findings will be published with summary points of key changes. Proposals for new material will be included for discussion. This makes it easier to carry out trials and use of new materials to be incorporated later.</p>	

South Lanarkshire Council

South Lanarkshire Local RAUC Meeting, 6 October 2022 – Meeting No. 53

No.	Description	Action By
10.0	<p>Health and Safety/Traffic Management</p> <p>Red book is mandatory for all roads authorities.</p> <p>No issues raised by the group.</p>	
11.0	<p>SRWR/AURORA/GAZETTEER</p> <p>Remote footpaths with gazetteer. SLC asked that notices for remote footpaths that are not on the SRWR are raised on the road nearest the address of the property. If not, then permission will be required from the Council in other ways</p> <p>Fiona McInnes asked if SLC had a timescale to add remote footpaths to the gazetteer. - DC confirmed that SLC will work towards this however delayed due to resources. In the meantime, Utilities should plot on the nearest road address and make reference that the work location is a remote footpath, to make others aware of the works on a public road.</p> <p>Works on development sites. Owen Harte – Early access to new developments needs to have a standardised approach. DC agreed this should be considered at the planning stage and included in any road construction consent to allow apparatus to be included at the development stage. DC confirmed this request will be taken forward by SLC looking into this. There may be a possible Advice Note on the subject in the future. DC will table at the South RAUC. Last submission to Commissioners office OH to send on copy to DC.</p>	<p>noted</p> <p>DC OH</p>
12.0	<p>AOCB</p> <p>National coring</p> <p>VP has now received the reports and results and is currently checking them to agree the findings. These will be uploaded to k hub and the community will be contacted, via email, to arrange agreement meetings if required.</p>	VP
	<p>Date of Next Meeting</p> <p>SLC Co ordination meetings next year will take place via Teams on the following dates :</p> <p>26/01/2023 – 13:00hrs 25/05/2023 – 13:00hrs 27/07/2023 – 13:00hrs 21/09/2023 – 13:00hrs</p>	

DC/BR

SLC Co ord RAUC Minutes 19/10/22